                                   PALM VALLEY CITY COUNCIL

MINUTES

REGULAR MEETING

DECEMBER 16, 2014

The City Council of the City of Palm Valley met in Regular Session on the 16th of December 2014 at 5:00 p.m., 1313 N. Stuart Place Road, Palm Valley, Texas.  The meeting was attended by the following persons:


Mayor



John M. Cutney

Council members
John Widger, Julie Martin, Joe Jones, Debe Wright

Absent:
Angela Wolf

City Attorney:
Bill Wepfer

City Secretary
Sylvia R. Trevino

1)
CALL TO ORDER


Mayor Cutney called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.

2)
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE


Mayor Cutney led the Pledge of Allegiance.

3) PUBLIC COMMENTS
None
10) LOW BIDDER CONDITIONALLY ACCEPTED FOR STREET IMPROVEMENTS PROJECT SUBJECT TO NEGOTIATED TERMS ON THE CONTRACT
David Flinn, engineer on the project, stated that Rhyner Construction Services was the low bidder for the project.  The bid came in at $249,367.13 and Rhyner Construction is the same contractor who did the street improvements on Papaya Circle.

Mr. Flinn explained that the reason the actual price was higher than his original estimate was that the contractor actually walked the project. He added that he met with Mayor Cutney last week and discussed downsizing the project by possibly waiting on the paving repair.  He recommended awarding the bid to Rhyner Construction and agreeing to approve the change order, the next agenda item.

Councilman Widger commented that he was not prepared to approve the low bidder without seeing a map of the downscaled project.
David Flinn then went on to address some of the concerns that were expressed by Councilman Widger.  He stated that he is addressing the entire city to see where best to spend $166,000---the downscaled amount.  He explained that revisions were made to reducing areas where the streets can get by for 1-2 years and then added back to get to the required number.  At some point you have to decide on the criteria.

Councilman Widger reiterated that he was not willing to approve a contract until he could see what is being done.

David Flinn commented that at the end of the day the quantities will be reduced where the Council chooses to do so.

It was pointed out that the ‘condition’ of the acceptance of the low bidder is to reduce the project to $180,000 including the engineering fees.

David Flinn explained that in order to negotiate the price, the Council first has to accept the bid then you approve the change order.  He added that all crack sealing will still be done plus patching where necessary as shown on the plans.
Councilman Jones made a motion to conditionally accept the low bid from Rhyner Construction in the amount of $249,367.13.

Councilwoman Wright seconded the motion.

Mayor Cutney took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those present.

11) CHANGE ORDER FOR STREET IMPROVEMENTS PROJECT APPROVED
In summary, the change order was reduced to bring the project down to the $180,000.00. The engineering fees of $13,750 and the testing fees of $3,000.00 will reduce the project to $163,837 leaving approximately $6,700 available for anything that might arise while doing the field work.  Mr. Flinn stated that the Council will need to make the decision on how or where to use this money.
Discussion followed on the scope of the work that would be done and at what locations.

Councilman Widger commented that he was just trying to understand the priorities of the repairs.  Also under discussion was the allegating on the street and crack sealing and seal coating.  Councilman Widger was of the opinion that in some of the areas if the current surface is not sunk why fix it and felt that, maybe, the project could be downscaled to $100,000.

Mayor Cutney stated that one of the problems is the fact that, historically, the City has not addressed the streets in a timely manner.

At some point he envisions that the repairs to be made will be to go from the gutter out to the middle of the street.

Councilman Jones made a motion to approve the change order as recommended by David Flinn.

Councilwoman Wright seconded the motion.

Mayor Cutney took the votes and the motion carried by the following:



Aye:  Jones, Wright, Martin



Nay:  Widger

The motion carried 3 to 1.

12) DISCUSSION HELD TO ACCEPT THE CITY ENGINEER’S RECOMMENDATION FOR A 5-YEAR STREET IMPROVEMENT PLAN AND AUTHORIZE ESTABLISHING FUNDING TO BE SET AT A MINIMUM OF $200,000 EVERY TWO YEARS FOR FUTURE STREET IMPROVEMENTS PROJECTS
David Flinn reminded the Council of the history on the streets of Palm Valley.  He stated that the Club was built in the 1970s and here we are in 2014.  “40 years of life of an asphalt street is pretty good.”  He stated that he had put together a plan with an estimate to do all of the streets in Palm Valley in 2012 but the project would have cost a lot of money.  A portion of Papaya Street was done in 2012 as well.  He would propose to do half streets at a time and use geogrid.  He added that he could change streets and quantities to get to a $200,000 cost.  Based on the length of streets, he could shrink the project and the best way to do the project would be in pieces.  He referred to his handout and commented that he had tried to prioritize how the improvements would be made.

Mayor Cutney commented that everyone seems to think there is deterioration along the curbs and that the money would be better spent repairing 3 ft out from the curb.

Mayor Cutney asked if the Council is willing to dedicate 20% of revenue to fixing the streets in Palm Valley setting aside the money from year to year.

Councilman Widger felt that this was not a critical project at this time.

After some minor discussion, Councilman Widger made a motion to table any action on this item for further discussion at a workshop.

Councilman Jones seconded the motion.

Mayor Cutney took the votes and the motion carried unanimously.

4) MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING OF NOVEMBER 18, 2014 APPROVED WITH CORRECTIONS

Councilman Widger noted a correction to his comments made on Page 4.   The sentence will now read: “Councilman Widger commented that he would not be opposed to an ordinance but would support approving the fence requests.”

He added that the wording regarding the fence permits did not make reference that the two permits would be issued.  This will be added to Page 4 as well.


Councilman Widger corrected the amount of $130.00 on Page 7 to $550.00 and clarified the expense of $800-$1,000 for travel and training expenses related to the Texas Law Enforcement Recognition Program.

Councilman Widger made a motion to approve the minutes with the noted corrections.

Councilwoman Martin seconded the motion.

Mayor Cutney took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those present.

5) FRIDAY, JANUARY 2, 2015 AUTHORIZED AS AN ADDITIONAL DAY FOR CITY EMPLOYEES

Councilman Widger made a motion to approve January 2, 2015 as an additional day off for City employees for 2015 only.

Councilwoman Martin seconded the motion.

Mayor Cutney took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those present.

6) RESOLUTION APPROVED AMENDING THE CITY OF PALM VALLEY PERSONNEL POLICY TO AMEND THE HOLIDAY SCHEDULE FOR EMPLOYEES BY ADDING VETERANS DAY AS A PAID HOLIDAY
Councilman Widger made a motion to approve the resolution as recommended.

Councilwoman Martin seconded the motion.

Mayor Cutney took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those present.

7) AUTHORIZATION GIVEN FOR THE PURCHASE OF BODY CAMERAS FOR CITY POLICE OFFICERS
Mayor Cutney commented that this was being proposed in light of the recent incidents such as the Ferguson case.

Chief Garcia explained he had viewed various companies that offer these types of cameras.  He explained he had been using a’ demo’ camera.  It is the type of camera that the City of Mercedes purchased for its officers.  This type of camera has immediate playback and infrared for night vision.  It takes still pictures and has audio.  You can use it as a microphone and to record.  He added that there would be safeguards in place such as a very strict policy on the use of the body cameras.  Chief Garcia also added that you can keep the file for about 90 days.  He recommended the purchase of three cameras.  The only extra expense would be the extended warranty.

Chief Garcia also recommended purchasing the cameras from “Safety Vision” as they are easy to use.

Councilman Jones made a motion to approve the purchase of three (3) body cameras from Safety Vision at $450.00 each as recommended by the Chief of Police.

Councilwoman Martin seconded the motion.

Mayor Cutney took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those present.

8) PURCHASE OF EQUIPMENT FOR POLICE DEPARTMENT SQUAD ROOM AUTHORIZED

Chief Garcia explained that the squad room is being relocated to another location in City Hall and he is requesting several items.  He requested some lockers and a bookcase that will be used for fingerprinting and a chair.
Councilwoman Wright made a motion to authorize the purchase of the items as requested by Chief Garcia.

Councilman Jones seconded the motion

Mayor Cutney took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those present.

9) AUTHORIZATION TO PURCHASE TASERS TABLED

Chief Garcia stated that he received an email in regards to the Taser X26 devices that the police currently use.  Taser is discontinuing the production of the current Tasers and will also discontinue the support of the devices.  The bottom line is he will have to upgrade by October 2015.   He explained that Taser is offering a trade in program and he would like to take advantage of this trade in program. 

When asked how many times the officers have used the Tasers, Chief Garcia replied that they have been used only twice. 

Because there is no immediate need, Councilman Widger made a motion to table this item.

Councilman Jones seconded the motion.

Mayor Cutney took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those present.

13) CONSENT AGENDA:

A. Police Monthly Report – November 2014

B. Municipal Court Monthly Report – November 2014

C. Monthly Check Listing – November 2014

D. Monthly Financial Report (budget) – November 2014

E. Investment Report – November 2014

Councilman Jones made a motion to approve the consent agenda.
Councilwoman Martin seconded the motion.

Mayor Cutney took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those present.

There being no further discussion, the meeting adjourned at 6:13 p.m. upon a motion by Councilman Jones and a second by Councilwoman Martin.

_________________________________
John M. Cutney, Mayor
Attest:

_________________________________

Sylvia R. Trevino, City Secretary
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